Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
October 14. 2024

President Robert Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7:00. The Village Board met in regular session with all the members present.

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of September 9, 2024, meeting, Dee Dee Allen made a motion to approve minutes as read, seconded by Tara Wilkey. All votes yes; motion carried. 

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review. Louise Slayton made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Jerry Bagby. All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg handed out the report for all this month’s bills. Louise Slayton made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Jerry Bagby. All votes yes; motion carried.

Public Comment

Alex Jording- water bill was never received from Aug to Sept, he is requesting old meter be tested thinks it was defective. Let board know other people in town need to clean up property also.

Mark Allen- other people in town need to clean up their property also. 

Diane Davenport- checking on why spray patch streets in town that were just done were not rolled?

Don Wheatley – can pallets be taken for clean up day? Would like someone to look at Green St, ditch is higher than road and needs grated off.

Greg Slayton handed out 2024 Levy for the Board to review. Tara Wilkey made a motion to accept the 2024 Levy as presented, seconded by Jerry Bagby. All votes were yes; motion carried.

Lori presented the Board with the info on the application for the Playground Grant. It will be $2000 to have Lexipol apply for this grant. Dee Dee talked to the Community Playground committee and they are willing to pay $1000 of this fee, so the Village would only be liable for the other $1000. Tara Wilkey made a motion to hire Lexipol to apply for playground grant, seconded by Dee Dee Allen. All votes yes; motion carried.

Darrin stated that CorpPro did their annual water tower inspection, and everything was fine. 

Darrin is attending his annual Water Conference on Tuesday/Wednesday and will be flushing after he gets back from that.

Darrin had someone ask him if they rented the Community Building for 5 days and could they get a discount.  The Board decided that they would rent it to them for $300, if not cleaned up then it would be $350.

Jeff Harms is looking at other options that he knows from work to see if he can find a pump sooner than our current supplier can.

Mark Aeschleman the Village of Secor’s Class A water license holder has asked the board for a raise; he has not had one in several years. He currently makes $250 per month.  Jerry Bagby made a motion to give Mark an additional $100 per month, seconded by Jeff Harms.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Halloween hours will be October 31, 2024, from 5:30 to 7:30.

Tara Wilkey made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dee Dee Allen. All votes were yes, meeting adjourned 8:26pm.

Lori Bagby
Village Clerk


